Washington County Fair Board met in the office of the manager with Mr. Schmeltzer and Mr. Guerber present with the manager and secretary.

Mr. Vandehey, master of Hillsboro Grange, was an invited guest to discuss the Fair and the feeling of the Grange towards the Fair. After the various phases of the Fair were explained to him, he expressed the opinion that the Grange would assist in any way they could.

Messrs. Callahan, Knox, Meier, Melott representing the dairy associations and Joe Cox, Assistant county agent were also in attendance. Holding of a Dairy show was discussed for the 1950 Fair with the baord explaining the cost of same and the shortage of funds. It was unanimously agreed not to hold one this year in an effort to balance the budget of the Fair.

Meeting adjourned.

Goldie Davis, secretary.